

His Holiness Patriarch Kirill meets with His Holiness Patriarch Neophyte of Bulgaria and members of the Holy Synod of the Bulgarian Orthodox Church



On 2 March 2018, at the residence of the Holy Synod of the Bulgarian Orthodox Church, His Holiness Patriarch Kirill of Moscow and All Russia met with His Holiness Patriarch Neophyte of Bulgaria and members of the Holy Synod of the Bulgarian Patriarchate.

In the Synodal Chapel of the Holy Right-Believing Tsar Boris, His Holiness Patriarch Kirill celebrated a moleben of thanksgiving in the presence of the Primate of the Bulgarian Orthodox Church to mark the arrival of the Russian Orthodox Church's delegation to Bulgaria.

After the moleben, the Primates of the Russian and the Bulgarian Orthodox Churches had a brotherly meeting in the Synodal chamber.

Addressing Patriarch Kirill, Patriarch Neophyte of Bulgaria said, in particular, "Today, on the eve of March 3, the Orthodox Bulgaria welcomes you with sincere love, once again demonstrating its fraternal love and appreciation – the feelings that it has always had for the Orthodox Russian people and the Russian Orthodox Church."

Patriarch Neophyte expressed his hope that the upcoming days of celebration would leave in heart of the high guest warm memories of the joy of brotherly meetings, mutual love and fruitful cooperation of the two Churches. According to the Primate of the Bulgarian Church, all this has always characterized the relationships between the Russian and the Bulgarian Orthodox Churches and between the Orthodox peoples.

His Holiness Patriarch Kirill of Moscow and All Russia said in response:

"Your Holiness, Your Eminences and Your Graces,

"I am glad to set my foot again in the Bulgarian land today and to fervently greet Your Holiness and beloved brothers the archpastors.

"My current visit is timed to an important memorable date celebrated by our two Churches and by our peoples – the 140th anniversary of the liberation of Bulgaria from the Ottoman yoke. The heroic events of the Russo-Turkish war of 1877-78 revealed with special clarity the lofty moral qualities of the Orthodox army, which for many centuries were raised by the Russian Orthodox Church in her flock. The greatest outcome of that war was the attainment of freedom and spiritual growth of the Orthodox Bulgarian people, the preservation of their language, culture and traditions.

"The Russian Orthodox Church has always remembered that it was the Bulgarian missionaries, disciples of Ss. Cyril and Methodius, Equal-to-the-Apostles, who in the 10th century enlightened our ancestors with the holy Orthodox faith, introduced them to the Slavonic literature and opened for them the treasury of the Christian culture and Patristic writings. Had it not been for the Bulgarian Orthodoxy, the Russian Orthodoxy could not have existed, or, if it had existed, it would have been completely different, because it was through the Bulgarian Orthodoxy that the Russian people received the basics of the Orthodox faith in their native Slavonic language. Therefore, tens of thousands of the Russian warriors who laid down their lives for the liberation of Bulgaria from the bitter non-Christian slavery, repaid their historical debt to their brothers the Bulgarians, thus having born witness for all centuries to come to the unquenchable fraternal love between our Churches.

"I am grateful to Your Holiness for your kind invitation to visit Sofia and the sites where the Russian soldiers and the Bulgarian militiamen performed their feats of arms, as well as for yet another opportunity to meet, discuss church matters and pray with you and with the beloved hierarchs, clergy, monastics and laypeople of the Bulgarian Orthodox Church."

Representing the Russian Orthodox Church in the meeting were also Metropolitan Hilarion of Volokolamsk, chairman of the Moscow Patriarchate's Department for External Church Relations; Archbishop Sergy of Solnechnogorsk, head of the Moscow Patriarchate's Administrative Secretariat; Archpriest Nikolai Balashov, DECR vice-chairman; Archimandrite Philip (Vasiltsev), rector of the Russian Orthodox Church's Representation in Sofia; and Archpriest Igor Yakimchuk, DECR secretary for inter-Orthodox relations.

Among those in attendance were also members of the Holy Synod of the Bulgarian Orthodox Church, as well as Bishop Gerasim of Melnik, chief secretary of the Holy Synod, and Archimandrite Feoktist (Dimitrov), rector of the Bulgarian Representation in Moscow.

During the meeting, the Primates of the two Churches discussed various issues of bilateral relations and the pan-Orthodox agenda, devoting special attention to the situation in Ukraine. His Holiness Patriarch Kirill thanked His Holiness Patriarch Neophyte for his unwavering and firm support for the canonical Ukrainian Orthodox Church.

DECR Communication Service

Photo by Press Service of Patriarch of Moscow and All Russia

Source: https://mospat.ru/en/news/47635/